
WEEKLY MEMO – ÉCOLE PAULINE HAARER         vendredi, 03 novembre 2017  

lundi 06  Schoolhouse Café - 8:00–8:30  

Early dismissal – 13:47   

Robotics Club – 13:50– 15:00   

mardi 07  Div 7 & 8 Nanaimo Fish Hatchery – 11:45-14:30  

mercredi 08    

jeudi 09  PAC Meeting, 18:30-20:00  

vendredi 10  Remembrance Day Assembly, 12:40-13:30 

Schoolhouse Café – 8:00-8:30  

  

REMINDERS   

1. FALL BACK - Remember to set your clocks back one hour this weekend.     

2. SCHOOL CLOSURE – If schools are closed due to snow, or any other weather-related 

problems, announcements will be made on local radio stations (WOLF 106.9 FM, and 91.7 

COAST FM) by 7 a.m. on the day of the closure. If you are unsure schools will be open, 

please listen to the radio stations for updates. In addition, the district will post information 

on the district website (www.sd68.bc.ca), Twitter, Facebook and mobile app.   

3. WINTER CLOTHING – The temperatures are now starting to drop and the west coast 

winter weather is now starting to appear. Please ensure that your children are coming to 

school dressed for the weather. Packing them extra clothes is always helpful.   

4. LOST AND FOUND ITEMS – Lost and found items have been on display all last week. The 

table will be cleared Tuesday morning and items donated to charity. We will remind 

students Monday to check if any items belong to them.  

5. THANK YOU to coaches Brian Kirkhope, Brent Stetar and Jim Robinson and to teacher 

sponsor Evelyne St-Arnaud for providing a great football experience to the Bantam team. 

CONGRATULATIONS Bantam players for your team spirit and great plays throughout the 

season!  

6. THANK YOU to coach Gary Croome and assistant coaches Peter Sinclair, Brent Stetar 

and Crystal Duffell and the many other parents who joined our running club as runners, 

supporters, drivers and volunteers at the zone and district meets. We had an amazing team 

of 80 runners, many who are not yet even old enough to participate in the meets. For the 

zone meet, 65 runners participated and from there 45 qualified to race in the district meet 

last Thursday. CONGRATULATIONS to Charlotte, Brody, Malcolm (Tykes), Hannah 

(PeeWee), Sophia, Bailey and Zachary (Bantam) who placed in the top 10 in their 

categories. Pauline Haarer is the recipient of the Tom Krall Small Schools Team Trophy 

thanks to the efforts of the many enthusiastic runners who made up our teams in each 

category.  

7. Please consider attending our PAC MEETING this Thursday at 6:30 pm. It is an important 

meeting in terms of planning the budget and setting goals for the year.  

8. Parents are welcome to join us for the REMEMBRANCE DAY ASSEMBLY Friday, 

November 10 at 12:40. Please remember that November 13 is a statutory holiday.   

9. The NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER will be posted on the website by Monday. With our 

Halloween events, cross-country and football finals, IEP meetings, district meetings, and 

the V’ni Dansi Métis Dance workshops and performance, it has been a busy, exciting week!  


